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St. Peter the Fisherman Parish 
407 Jackson Street, Fairmont, WV 26554 

Parish E-Mail:  ChurchOffice@thefisherman.org  
Parish Website:  www.thefisherman.org 

Rectory/Office Telephone:            304-363-7434        Pastoral Musician: Robert Ellis   304-363-2847 
Pastor:  Very Rev. Robert A. Perriello,V.F.    (ext. 22)        Lambert Hall:                                304-363-5703 
Deacon:   Rev. Mr. David Lester          (ext. 26)        Holy Cross-Mt. Carmel  
Secretary: Mrs. Pam Jett-Pagliaro      (ext. 24)             Cemeteries Office               304-363-7420 
Office Manager: Mrs. Judy Hamilton             (ext. 25)            Fairmont Catholic School           304-363-5313 
Office Fax Machine:                                  304-363-2660               Principal:  Mr. Richard Pellegrin                            
Rel. Ed: (K-6)     Mrs. Karen Carney      304-367-9612             
              (7-12)     Mrs. Cynthia Garcia 

Parish Membership:  Welcome to St. Peter the 
Fisherman Parish!  To register as a new or return-
ing member of the parish, please contact the par-
ish office at 304-363-7434.  Parish registration 
and membership is required for the reception of 
Baptism, the Sacraments of Initiation, Marriage, 
and for the issuance of Sponsor Certificates, 
among many other important matters.  Please 
identify yourself as a new or returning member to 
Father Robert before/after Mass. 

Baptism:  For infant Baptism, please contact Fa-
ther Perriello.  Pre-baptism sessions are normally 
required, and will be arranged with Father Robert.  
Parish membership and regular Mass attendance 
is important with all the Sacraments. 

Marriage:  The couple must contact Father Per-
riello at least six months in advance to begin 
preparation requirements.  No date can be set 
until you have met with the pastor.  Parish mem-
bership and regular Mass attendance is important 
with all the Sacraments. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation/Penance:  On Sat-
urdays, 4:00 to 5:00 p.m., and at other times by 
appointment with Father Robert. 

 

Prayer Chain 
If you would like to request prayer for some one call: 
Carmela Saporito                  (7am-4pm)       304-363-4328 
Joan Ross                               (7am-4pm)        304-363-3959 
Christina Adducchio-McCutcheon (4pm-8:30pm) 
                              304-363-0820        
 

The Newman Center:  Catholic Campus Ministry for stu-
dents, faculty and staff of Fairmont State University and Pier-
pont Community & Technical College, 1200 College Park, 
Fairmont, WV 26554.  Our website is www.fsunewman.org 
and the Newman Center phone is 304-363-2300.  Schedules 
of  Mass and activities are also posted on the doors of the 
Newman Center.  Very Rev. Robert A. Perriello, V.F., Chap-
lain/Administrator: his e-mail is Robbiemuse@aol.com and 
his phone 304-363-7434 extension 22.  Mrs. Mara K. Vogel, 
Campus Minister:  her e-mail to FSUNewman@gmail.com 
and phone 304-363-2300.  Parish Priests of the greater Fair-
mont area serve as Assistant Chaplains on a voluntary basis. 
  

Sick and Homebound Ministry:  If you or a family member 
is sick, hospitalized or homebound, please contact the parish 
office (304-363-7434) to be placed on our Communion & 
Visitation list.  In an emergency, or for the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick, please contact Fr. Robert at the Rectory 
at any hour, at phone extension 22. 

MORGANTOWN MAGNIFICAT:  Looking to 
deepen your faith? Join us for the Magnificat Chap-
ter of Morgantown Prayer Breakfast June 6, 2015 at 
Lakeview Resort. Our inspirational speaker is Taffy 
Archer, a retired nurse and Pastoral Service Team 
member of WV Catholic Charismatic Renewal. 
Taffy will share her story of how God revealed him-
self as a loving Father through the illness and death 
of her first husband and through the trials of raising 
2 daughters as a single mother.  
Magnificat is a ministry to Catholic women aimed 
at strengthening and sharing our faith.  
WHAT: Morgantown Magnificat Prayer Breakfast  
WHEN: Saturday, June 6, 2015, 9 am to noon 
(doors open at 8:15am)  
WHERE: Lakeview Resort, 1 Lakeview Drive, 
Morgantown, WV 26508  
GUEST SPEAKER: Taffy Archer, Spiritual and 
Inspirational speaker  
RESERVATIONS: Cost $20. Must register by May 
31, 2015. Register online at magnificatmorgan-
town.org or call Irene Luekel at 304-598-0862. No 
tickets sold at the door.  
(Karen Muenze)  

DRIVE FOR HOPE:  Catholic Charities West 
Virginia (CCWVa) Parkersburg Region will hold 
its first Drive for Hope golf scramble Saturday, 
July 18 at Worthington Golf Club in Parkersburg 
W.Va. Registration will open at 7:00 a.m. with 
start time at 8:30 a.m. Proceeds from the scramble 
will support direct service programs throughout 
the region which serves Calhoun, Jackson, Pleas-
ants, Ritchie, Roane, Tyler, Wetzel, Wirt and 
Wood Counties. A variety of cash prizes as well 
as door prizes will be awarded. A variety of spon-
sorship opportunities are available, as well. To 
sponsor or register your team for the scramble 
call 304-917-4486 to get a form or visit 
www.CatholicCharitiesWV.org  
(Tina High) 

  

WINNER’S CIRCLE  
NUMBERS ARE 

115 
& 
85 

HOLY CROSS/MT. CARMEL CEMETERY 
ISSUES:  There have been instances recently of 
dredging around foot markers.  This is NOT per-
mitted.  Digging around the marker allows water 
to settle around the foundation which promotes 
deterioration of the foundation.  In addition, 
dredging prohibits mowing around the stones and, 
when deep enough, creates a safety issue for any-
one walking through the cemetery.   The cost of 
any repairs required from this digging will be the 
responsibility of the owner’s of the markers.  
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  
(Judy Hamilton, 304-363-2470) 

SNAP:  Are you or a loved one eligible for 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 
(SNAP) benefits?  Not sure?  SNAP benefits 
help people buy healthy food for their family 
every month and Catholic Charities West Vir-
ginia may be able to help.  West Virginians 
can call toll-free 1-844-292-3217 Monday 
through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. to 
receive a free confidential eligibility screen-
ing.  Sound complicated?  Catholic Charities WV 
will provide application assistance, as well.  Get-
ting SNAP benefits to all eligible people in West 
Virginia is a critical step in ending hunger in our 
state. Visit www.CatholicCharitiesWV.org for 
more information. (Tina High) 

WORKSHOP:  “The Diocesan Religious Unity 
Office announces the 45th Ecumenical Scripture 
Workshop, to be held at Priest Field Pastoral Center 
June 22-26.  Registration information is available 
on the table in the downstairs foyer of the church, or 
by contacting the Office of Religious Unity at the 
diocesan offices (304) 925-2864.”  (Rev. Mr. Den-
nis Nesser) 



Masses This Weekend, May 30th & May 31st 
 
  Saturday    5:30 p.m.   Nick Domico, Jr.   
  Sunday       8:00 a.m.   Mary Lee Kliethermes 
                    10:30 a.m.      For Our People  

            LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR NEXT WEEKEND, JUNE 6 AND JUNE 7 
 
5:30 p.m. Lectors:   Belinda Morris, Toby Wilfong  
  Eucharistic Ministers: Rosetta Caldwell, Carol Gotses, Antoinette Haught 
               Altar Servers:    Drew Stilgenbauer, Seth  Stilgenbauer 
8:00 a. m.     Lectors:   Tina Peterman, Pat Stowe 
  Eucharistic Ministers: Ann Burns, Frank Roman, Mary Jo Roman 
  Altar Servers:   Aaron Saymansky, Zoey Yanero, Volunteer      
10:30 a.m.   Lectors:     Emily Nigh, Carmela Saporito    
   Eucharistic Ministers: Louise Donato, Donna Garcia, Vera Sansalone                
                    Altar Servers:    Nicholas Harman, Nicklaus Jenab, Volunteer  

Stewardship for May 23rd & May 24th 
 
Regular                                                $4,952.00 
Charities              225.00       
Major Facilities                                        230.00             
Peter’s Pence                                         2,091.00      
Priests’ Retirement                                  100.00

THANK YOU:  for your generous support of our 
Holy Father’s charitable works in the Peter’s Pence 
Collection.  Your contributions will be combined with 
those of our brothers and sisters around the world to 
help Pope Francis provide essential relief to people in 
need.  Your generosity is an act of solidarity with the 
universal Church,  answering the call to be a witness 
of charity.  May God bless you.  (Geri Saari) 

“FAVORITES”:  On Sunday, May 31, at 3:00 PM, 
Vocal Tapestry will present a concert of patriotic, 
romantic, and spiritual songs in the sanctuary of Gate-
way United Methodist Church on Diamond Street.  
The selection of songs reflects the feedback we have 
received from past-performance favorites.  The hour-
long program is intended as a celebration of the arrival 
of spring and a confirmation of joy and optimism!  
Please plan to join us!  (Cecily Enos) 

THE CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS, Court Joan 
of Arc will meet on Tuesday, June 2nd, 2015 at 
6:30 p.m. in Marian Hall.  A light meal will be 
provided.  Please don't forget the "Informational 
Open House / Ice Cream Social" will be held on 
Saturday, June 13th, 1:30 to 3:30 at Marian 
Hall.  All members and guests are invited to at-
tend.  (Kathy Daniels) 

ST. PATRICKS A&R BAKED STEAK DIN-
NER:  will be held in the Parish Hall in Manning-
ton, Sunday, May 31, from 11:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  
EAT IN OR CARRY OUT AVAILABLE!! The 
menu will consist of Baked Steak, Mashed Pota-
toes, Green Beans, Salad, Bread and Butter and 
Dessert, Coffee and Tea. Cost for the meal is 
Adult $12.00, Children under 12 - $6.00. (Debbi 
Jones) 
  

POSITION OPENING:  The Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston is currently searching for candidates to fill 
the position of Director, Priest Field Pastoral Center.  
A complete job description is posted on the bulletin 
board in the downstairs foyer of the church.  (Mike 
Nau) 

                                                                          

      

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK:  Next weekend 
we will have an Authorized Missionary Group rep-
resentative at all the Masses the weekend of June 6th 
and 7th who will be preaching the Homily, and help-
ing us to understand more about their Missionary 
Works on behalf of the Church.  We have included 
a paper about them in the bulletin this weekend:  
The Missionaries of St. Francis de Sales (MSFS) 
and the visiting Priest will tell us more about them.  
There will be a second collection next weekend for 
our Missionary Group but there will not be any spe-
cial envelopes in your packets for this.  If you wish 
to have a record of your donations for tax purposes, 
use a plain white envelope for the second collection, 
and write your name on the front, the words 
“Missionary Collection” and your envelope number 
(if you know it.) (Father Robert) 

HEY COLLEGE STUDENTS! Home for the 
summer and want to stay involved in your faith with 
people your age? The Newman Center at Fairmont 
State University is opening its doors for the summer 
to all college students and recent high school gradu-
ates in the area. We will have a wide variety of ac-
tivities and trips planned over the summer to keep 
you busy and involved with people your age and in 
your faith.  For more information or to sign up to 
r ece ive  emai l s  wi th  upda tes ,  v i s i t 
www.fsunewman.org or call/txt 304-319-2128.  
(Mara Vogel) 

NORTH CENTRAL WV TEENS ENCOUNTER 
CHRIST:   invites everyone ages 16-24, to spend 
three days on a retreat that will change your life. 
From July 18-20, 2015 at Immaculate Conception 
Church, Fairmont, WV. Cost: $50, but don’t let the 
expense keep you away; financial assistance is 
available. Come over and spend some time talking 
and learning about faith with people your 
age. Questions? Please contact John Yaquinta 304-
838-1987; Becky DeVito 304-657-8357; or Marge 
McCawley 304-376-4188.  For registration informa-
tion, email ncwvtec@gmail.com  Applications can 
be found on the table in the downstairs foyer of the 
church.  (Marge Crawley) 

NOMINATIONS DUE FOR PASTORAL 
COUNCIL:  In May and June each year, we have a 
process for nominating parishioners for a revolving 
3-year term on our Parish Pastoral Council.  We 
want to thank those whose current terms are expir-
ing now:  Joanna Ross, Mary Jo Roman, Teresa Zelt 
and Tina Peterman.  According to our records, this 
is a first term for each, so each is able to be nomi-
nated in this process, should you wish to do so.  
Beyond that, any registered parishioner over the age 
of 18, who is Baptized, Confirmed, and has cele-
brated their First Communion, and who are in good 
standing under Church Law may stand for Nomina-
tion and Selection.  Please take the time to nominate 
up to four persons using the sheets enclosed in the 
bulletin this weekend, and which will also be found 
near the various Church entrances.  Please note you 
are to first ask the person you want to Nominate if 
they will be willing to serve on Council prior to 
nominating them.  This saves everyone a tremen-
dous amount of time.  Please be attentive to this 
important detail.  You may fill out the Nominating 
Ballots and place them into any collection basket at 
weekend Masses over the next two weekends.  You 
may also drop them off at the Rectory Parish Office, 
or mail them into us there.  All Ballots must be in 
by Sunday, June 14th when they will be processed, 
and the selection process will happen at the 10:30 
a.m. Mass on Sunday, June 21st after Communion, 
during the Announcements time.  Thank you! (Fr. 
Robert) 

WE ARE HONORING OUR GRADUATES 
FROM AREA HIGH SCHOOLS AND COL-
LEGES who are members of our Parish, next Sun-
day, May 31st at the 10:30 a.m. Mass.  What do you 
have to do?  Please just come and join us for the 
Mass and Reception that follows downstairs.  A 
special pew will be reserved for you to be seated in, 
and a small presentation will take place after Com-
munion, prior to the Reception.  You may wear 
regular Church attire, no need to wear Caps and 
Gowns.  You will be asked to sign in on a clip board 
in the pew when you arrive.  While we realize not 
everyone may be able to join us, we hope as many 
of our new Graduates as possible can join us.  If you 
would like to let us know you will be joining us, 
please call the Parish Office at 304-363-7434 exten-
sion 25 and leave your name and 
school name with the parish sec-
retary.  If you forget to do so, 
please come anyway to this spe-
cial Mass! 



      LITURGY SCHEDULE  
 

Monday  June 1  8:15 a.m.    Mary & Felix Marra by Louis Marra   
Tuesday      June 2  8:15 a.m.    Rita Norton by Bob & Pat Karl    
Wednesday   June 3  8:15 a.m.    Nancy Retton by Karen & Richard Oko   
Thursday        June 4  8:15 a.m.    Louis J. & Mary E. Belcastro by sons, Robert & Ronald                   
                            Belcastro 
Friday           June 5  8:15 a.m.    Mike Minutelli by David & Belinda Morris 
                                                               

          NEXT WEEKEND  
                

Saturday    June 6  5:30 p.m.   Paul Bartic by Family 
Sunday        June 7   8:00 a.m.   Smiley Caldwell  by Family 
         10:30 a.m.      For Our People               
 

 MASSES MAY BE SCHEDULED FOR ONE YEAR IN ADVANCE 

PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday May 31 
10:30 a.m.    Ceremony Honoring 2015 Graduates & Reception 
11:30 a.m.                                        Confirmation Class - Convent 

Tuesday June 2                                                                                                                                          
2:00 p.m.   Liturgy  of the Word & Holy Communion -  Wishing Well  - Tygart 

Wednesday June 3 
7:00 p.m.     Women’s Faith Study -  Convent 
7:00 p.m.     Fairmont Catholic Grade School Graduation -  Church 

 

      
 

NEXT WEEKEND                                                                                     
THE SECOND COLLECTION WILL BE FOR THE AUTHORIZED MISSIONARY GROUP 

 

Saturday June 6 
4:00 -  5:00 p.m.     Sacrament of Reconciliation 

  

Sunday June 7 
11:30 a.m.                                        Confirmation Class - Convent 

  

           

                                                             


